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Breeze Thru the Leaves 

Count your blessings...I dare you! 

 

November is a month to be thankful.  I mean it ends with Thanksgiv-

ing for crying out loud, not to mention it begins with All Saints Day.  

Both of these days are times to gather with loved ones and remember 

the blessings in your life.  At first, the blessing of faithful people who 

have gone before you and inspired you in your own faith, and finally 

general thanksgiving for all of the many and various blessings that we 

enjoy.  But, you know what?  Now is also a great time to think of all 

the ways you’re blessed even when you don’t feel like it.  Take a      

second or two to read 2 Corinthians 9: 8.  Depending on your transla-

tion you get something along the lines of God making grace abound to 

you in all times, so that you may abound in good works.  Did you catch 

that?  Grace is abundant to you at all times.  Not just the times where 

it is easy to thank God for what he has done.  Grace is abundant even 

in times of distress and pain, because Christ came to overcome the 

world, all of the distress, all of the pain and all of the sin.  Don’t forget 

that while we were still enemies of God, he showed us his love in giv-

ing up his son that we might be heirs.  He didn’t  reconcile us to him-

self.  He didn’t just make us his friends.  While we were enemies of 

God, he gave up his Son’s life to make us heirs .  If he can do that, he 

can take any circumstance in our life to bless both us and those 

around us.  So in this season of thanksgiving, don’t forget to give 

thanks for the abundance of blessings in all things.  You never know 

when the Lord will use what you go through to share his blessings of 

victory and forgiveness with others around you.  Perhaps the Lord 

might even work through the forgiveness you know for some specific 

sin, in order to bless those around you who struggle in the same way.  

In that way, the Lord blesses you with abundant 

grace.  If that’s the case, how could we ever count 

all of our blessings?  If, in everything , the Lord 

blesses us abundantly how could we ever even 

begin to realize all of his grace to us?  We can’t, 

but we can be thankful.  We can have grateful 

hearts that turn to God and bless those around us.  

Go, be thankful.  Go, bless others.  Go, tell of 

Christ’s abundant blessings of grace.    You can reach Pastor  

            Thorson at 214-918-0334 

      or treespastor@gmail.com  

   

mailto:daberg14@yahoo.com


From the Schullers 

Page 2 

Dear Family and Friends,  

From the gaping beauty of low -lying hills to sublime 

snow-covered peaks and recent snow blanketing all 

in white crystal beauty, Wyoming displays God’s 

glory, as a crow flying overhead proclaims His 

praise.  We have ascended, escaping the storm of 

Irma, through Harvey. Puerto Rico now whimpers 

under the full, frontal attack of Hurricane Maria, 

power-driven rain, bulging seas, whipping winds 

and collapsing mud hills.  In spite of tragic events, 

God still reigns!  We walked through the uprising 

monumental sky skyscrapers of NYC, New York 

City.  We have observed man’s interacting with 

God, in home and churches across the nation.  

   Traveling over mountain tops at 39,000 feet,  

hearing the promises of God’s people gathered in 

mass, we have noted God at work in nature. OIM, 

Overseas International Mission, sprouts from the 

entrails of the International Center at headquarters 

in St. Louis, reaching out all over the world.  Relief 

efforts for countries battered by waves, storms and 

earthquake, like Mexico, and Puerto Rico also     

receives response, though we have not heard, due to 

loss of electricity.  

   In the face of the storms and a topsy -turvy world, 

we have shared word and sacrament in Cleveland, 

Iowa, speaking at Mission Central, preaching in 

Spanish, reuniting with seminary friends.  In Hou-

ston, Texas, we walked around the ravages of    

Harvey, shared with the birth of a new grandson, 

Levi, and 1 ½ year old brother Jacob, then driving 

down to the “Valley,” preaching and teaching.  Next, 

to Richard’s first call to New York, St. Peter’s with 

Bishop Rev. Dr. David  Benke; also staying with 30 -

plus year acquaintances on Long Island.  In Wyo-

ming, re -friending more than 30 -year-old ties, we 

crossed the state in beauty, dryness and snowstorm.  

On to Denver, then soon to California in order to get 

to play with 1 ½ year old granddaughter, Olivia.  

Preaching at our son’s LCMS parish, First           

Immanuel in San Jose.  We will share in preaching, 

Bible study, college group, confirmation, seniors, in 

English & Spanish with others in the vicinity.  

(Maybe even play Nerf -blasters)  

   Though Puerto Rico is silent for the moment, 

thousands of crews, volunteers, military, and      

experts re -connect electricity, access water, open 

roads and watersoaked homes.  On Thursday, we 

will phone conference with Synodical leaders from OIM as 

to the plan of action.  How do you reach a battered and 

shattered land with God’s word and Christian muscle.  “We 

are His masterpiece created to do good works which God 

has already pre -planned for us to do.”  Ephesians 2:10  

Observing God’s blessings in our nation of the United 

States, one notes the incredible network of roads,          

electricity, clean water and wonderful food.  The country-

side is dotted by spires, crosses, and churches that lift their 

adoration to God on high.  He is the King, He is the Boss, 

that Jesus came to represent, then sent the Holy Spirit 

that we might be under His holy direction.  Our hope is in 

God.  

   We await His call to return to service in Puerto Rico, that 

we might proclaim the “…wonderful deeds of Him who 

called out of darkness into His marvelous light.”                  

1 Peter 2:9    

From devastation to beauty, we watched God’s hand at 

work in the world.  From beeping horns and city crowds to 

country friendliness and hospitality, we viewed God’s   

creatures in nature.  But the thrilling ring of joy came from 

wonderful human beings who reflected God’s light, from 

soft-skinned newborns, to vibrant, strong youth, to even 

hairless old men, (like myself) to wrinkled sages that   

wisely recognized God as the Author and Perfecter of faith.  

Hebrews 12:2  

In Christ,  

Richard and Gema Schuller  

LCMS Missionaries to Ponce, Puerto Rico.  
 

Thanks:  
  

We thank God for safe travels from Texas to New York, 

Wyoming, California during our furlough.  We also thank 

God for reconnecting with friends and meeting new friends.    
  

We thank God for the members from our sister congrega-

tions and their warm welcome and encouragement.  
  

Prayers:  
  

Pray for us for protection in the remaining days of travel-

ing.  
  

Pray for the people in Puerto Rico to be strong and resilient 

to overcome challenges due to Hurricane Maria.  Pray that 

they would be open to hear the hope that we have in Christ 

in the midst of suffering.  

 

The Schullersõ newsletter in posted in the Information  Cen-

ter. 
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LWML 

Housewarming for the Calhouns 

WŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ 5ŜƭƻǊŜǎ /ŀƭƘƻǳƴ ƭƻǎǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƘƻƳŜ ǘƻ 
ŀ ŬǊŜ ƛƴ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ нлмсΦ  tǊŀƛǎŜ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΣ 
ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ƎŜǩƴƎ ŎƭƻǎŜ ǘƻ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƘƻƳŜ 
ǊŜ-ōǳƛƭǘΦ  ¢ǊŜŜ ƻŦ [ƛŦŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ 
ƘŜƭǇ ǘƘŜƳ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ǇƻǘƭǳŎƪ ŀǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
ƴŜǿ ƘƻƳŜΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ǇŀǊǘȅ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƘŀƴƪ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ 
ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƪŜǊǎΣ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ 
ōǳƛƭŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƘƻƳŜΦ  ! ŘŀǘŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎŜǘ ŀƊŜǊ 
ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ƳƻǾŜŘ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƴŜǿ ƘƻƳŜΦ  Lƴ 
ǘƘŜ ƳŜŀƴ ǝƳŜΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ǿƛƭƭƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜ 
ŦƻƻŘ ŦƻǊ ŀ Ǉƻǘ ƭǳŎƪ ƻǊ ƘŜƭǇ ǘǊŀƴǎǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜ 
ŦƻƻŘκǘŀōƭŜǎκŎƘŀƛǊǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƘƻƳŜΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ 
ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ [ƛǎŀ ¢ƘŜǊƛƻǘ ƻǊ !ƳŀƴŘŀ aŀŘŘƻȄΦ 

5ǳŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅ ǘƘŜ ¢h[ [²a[ aŜŜǝƴƎ 
ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΣ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ мрǘƘ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ 
ŀǘ млΥлл ŀΦƳΦ   hƴ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ млǘƘ [²a[ ǿƛƭƭ 
Ƙƻǎǘ ŀ {ƛƭŜƴǘ !ǳŎǝƻƴΦ  ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ƳƻǊŜ 
ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ !ǳŎǝƻƴ ŀǘ ŀ ƭŀǘŜǊ ǝƳŜΦ 

Dear Kara & Tree of Life Friends — 

Wow! Thank you so much for the much -needed 

400+ lbs. of food! Your donation was a god-

send—our shelves are emptying quicker due to 

retail donations decreasing. God’s people      

respond & come to help! You are such a       

generous & caring community & we are so 

thankful for you! Heartfelt thanks! (And for the 

continued prayers J) 

Pam Swendig  

Executive Director  

Please make plans to attend our Fall Voters’ 

Meeting on Sunday, November 19th       

following worship. After the meeting every-

one is invited to stay for a potluck lunch and 

fellowship together.  

Good Samaritans of Garland 

Dear Friends in Christ  

Because the new academic year has just begun, I con-

sider the timing of your generous gift of $547.00 to be 

a special blessing! Your donation brings with it the 

assurance of your prayers and continued financial 

partnership with this ministry of preparing the 

church’s future pastors, missionaries, deaconesses and 

leaders. The shepherds you are preparing will serve, 

lead, and love the flock for decades to come. They also 

will also reach out to the lost. On behalf of the entire 

Seminary community, thank you!  

This month there are special on -campus opportunities 

for seminarians, alumni, and others including the 

Theological Symposium and Alumni Reunion.  We 

invite you to learn more about these campus activities 

by visiting our website at www.csl.edu.  

Thanks again for your partnership! Concordia Semi-

nary is a community which includes you, a treasured 

partner with this ministry in prayer and financial 

support.  

Most cordially yours,  

Dale A. Meyer, Ph.D.  

President  

Concordia Seminary, Saint Louis  



Delores Calhoun    11 -5 

Denise Wendt    11 -5 

David Hoppe    11 -15  

Geoffrey Lewis    11 -15  

Elaine Dickson     11 -20  

Arthur Silbernagel      11 -22  

Dorothy Hohenberger  11 -24  

Kourtnee Purcell      11 -26  

Ryan Williamson      11 -26  

Chris Maddox      11 -27  

Amanda Maddox      11 -29  
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DATE  SS 10:30 General   

Offering  

Growing 

To the 

Future  

Mission 

Tithe  

10/1/17 26 72 $3,347 $900 $335 

10/8/17 23 70 $2,123 $300 $212 

10/15/17 29 86 $3,912 $300 $391 

10/22/17 

10/29/17 

28 94 $3,686 $300 $369 

*    Total for October  

Offerings and Attendance for September 

  *Planned for in October —$19,325 

DATE  SS 10:30 General   

Offering  

Growing 

To the 

Future  

Mission 

Tithe  

9/3/17 16 83 $5,155 $550 $516 

9/10/17 30 86 $2,989 $300 $299 

9/17/17 24 74 $10,237 $2,306 $1,024 

9/24/17 24 64 $3,463 $300 $346 

$21,844*  $3,456 $2,185 Total for September  

Offerings and Attendance for October 

  *Planned for in September —$19,325 

 

 

 

 

Joe & Mary Mobley  11 -6 

Cecil & Dorothy Moore  11 -12  

SCRIP order dates will be November 
5th and 19th. Please come by the table 
in the fellowship hall from 10:00ñ10:30 
to place orders or purchase gift cards 
that we have on hand.  We also now 
have gift card wrappers for 25¢ or 5 for 
$1. Thank you for your support of this 
awesome program! 

The Tree of Life Library has received 
several donations that need to be put 
on the shelves.  The Board of Educa-
tion needs some help organizing the      
library.  We really don't know how it is 
currently organized and could really 
use some help.  If you would like to 
help, please contact Amanda Maddox 
or Mary Mobley 

Shop with SCRIP  
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Kroger Community Rewards 

Mission Trip to Hong Kong 

A second mission trip to Hong Kong 

is in the works.  Please speak to   
Amber  Thorson if you are  interested 

in going or to get more information 

about the trip.  

Young at Heart 

Order your Tree of Life T -Shirts  

Sizes Youth Medium —3X 

Cost will be determined by how many shirts 

are ordered. Base price for minimum order of 

12 is $12.48 each. If we get 24 ordered the 

base price goes down to $8.92.  2X are $2    

extra and 3X are $3 extra regardless of the 

number ordered.  

Please see the order form posted by the 

nursery. Money will be due at a later date 

when we figure out the final cost. Order by 

November 19th.  

¸ƻǳƴƎ ŀǘ IŜŀǊǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ƻƴ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ 
мп ŀǘ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŀǘ ммΥолΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ōǊƛƴƎ ŀ ǇƻǘƭǳŎƪ 
ƭǳƴŎƘ ƛǘŜƳ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƴƎ ŀ 
ƴŜǿ ǇǳǊǇƻǎŜ ŦƻǊ ¸ƻǳƴƎ ŀǘ IŜŀǊǘ ŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ 
ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ϧ ƘƻǇŜ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ŀǧŜƴŘ ǘƻ ƻũŜǊ ƴŜǿ 
ƛŘŜŀǎ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭΦ IƻǇŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ȅƻǳ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜƴΦ  
DƻŘ .ƭŜǎǎΦ  
tŀǧȅ Dƛōōǎ 

Dear TREE OF LIFE LUTHERAN CHURCH,  
 

The Kroger Family of Stores is committed to bring-

ing hope and help to local communities. We do this 

through a variety of activities, including charitable 

giving, sponsorships and the unique Community 

Rewards Program of Kroger. We are also commit-

ted to carefully protecting our customers' personal 

information. In order to meet their expectation of 

privacy, we have adopted a simple policy to never 

share a customer's personal information. Our pri-

vacy policy applies to Community Rewards partici-

pation as well. As your neighborhood food retailer, 

we deeply value our ability to support local organi-

zations like yours.  
 

Your supporters (10 households) who shopped at 

Kroger  between 5-28-2017 and 8-26-2017 (Cycle 

2016, Qtr 4) have contributed to your $39.28  total 

donation. Your organization will be receiving a 

Kroger check in this amount within 30 days from 9 -

21-2017. If you have any questions, please email 

swkrogercommunityrewards@kroger.com  or visit 

our website at www.krogercommunityrewards.com . 

Thank you for your continued support of your local 

Kroger store.  

Thank you,  

Community Rewards Staff  

LŦ ȅƻǳ ǎƘƻǇ ŀǘ YǊƻƎŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ƴƻǘ ǎƛƎƴŜŘ ǳǇ ŦƻǊ /ƻƳπ
Ƴǳƴƛǘȅ wŜǿŀǊŘǎ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ  ŘƻƛƴƎ ǎƻ ŀƴŘ ƭƛǎǝƴƎ 
¢ǊŜŜ ƻŦ [ƛŦŜ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŎƛǇƛŜƴǘ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ǊŜǿŀǊŘǎΦ ¢ƘŀƴƪǎΗ 

mailto:swkrogercommunityrewards@kroger.com
http://www.krogercommunityrewards.com
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It is with great sorrow that we share that Carl's dad died suddenly last week after a sudden cardiac arrest. His 

soul is resting with his Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ, while his body remains here waiting for the day when 

Christ will come again in victory to defeat death once and for all. Until that great and glorious day, his memory 

will live on in the lives of his wife, his children and his grandchildren, the light of his life. 

 

Some of you may already have been aware of this, but we wanted to share this news with everyone in our 

ministry team. We're all in this together! We grieve the loss of Dennis, but we hold tight to the promises that 

God gives to us in His Word, specifically those from Jesus in John 5:25-29, where He says:  
 

 ñTruly, truly, I say to you, an hour is coming, and is now here, when the dead will hear the voice of the Son of 

God, and those who hear will live. For as the Father has life in himself, so he has granted the Son also to 

have life in himself. And he has given him authority to execute judgment, because he is the Son of Man. Do 

not marvel at this, for an hour is coming when all who are in the tombs will hear his voice and come out, those 

who have done good to the resurrection of life, and those who have done evil to the resurrection of judg-

ment." 

 

Thanks to those of you that have offered your prayers and support during this difficult time. We appreciate 

them more than words can fully express. Please remember our family in your prayers:   

 For Carl's mother and siblings as they grieve this sudden loss. 

 For Carl as he helps figure out how to close his father's business. 

 For our kids as we comfort them during this challenging time.   

 For homeschooling to continue its strong start, especially as we travel this fall. 

 For Judah, who has eye surgery scheduled to address his strabismus issues. 

 For God to raise up partners for us to financially support our ministry. 

 For our travels, that God would keep us safe and that our van would run well. 

 For our family as we seek a balance between working, traveling, homeschooling and family life during this 
 season of life. 

 

Please see the Grulkeôs newsletter posted in the Information Center to find out the latest news about 
the Grulkeôs ministry in Dumelang, Botswana 



6318 Lyons Road 
Garland, Texas 75043 

Tree of Life Lutheran Church 

Phone:972-226-6086 
E-mail: tolsec@treeoflifelcms.org 
www.treeoflifelcms.org 
 

The loving family of Tree of Life, rooted 
in God’s Word, exists to share the joy, 
love, and peace of Jesus Christ with you! 

 

Wednesday, November 22nd 

7:00 PM 
 

 

Wednesday, December 6th, 13th, & 20th 

Soup Supper at 6:00 PM 

Worship at 7:00 PM 


